
meeting with prayer.  Sheri 
Millican presented the minutes 
from July and Beverly Burdett 
gave the Treasurer’s report and 
both were approved.  Two new 
members, Larry and Kathy 
Carter, were presented.

The Executive Committee, 
headed by Nancy Wilson, gave 
their report.  It was decided to 
present Mountain Creek Golf  
Course monies to purchase 
another golf  cart; three have 
already been awarded.

VP finds it necessary to put a 
lock on their dumpster, shared 
by the Observer/Enterprise, 
because of  unauthorized 
dumping.  Also weeds are 
becoming a problem and will be 
addressed.

A new structure of  dues, 
presented by Kelly Baker, was 
adopted.  Also any community 
member who has gone above 
and beyond will be honored.  If  
anyone in the community  
wants to nominate a candidate, 
contact a VP member.

The Christmas committee 
gave an update on their last 
meeting and new and old 
decorations are in the works.  
Booths from groups and 
organizations will be 
encouraged to set up (food, 
games, etc).  Each group will be 
responsible for their own setup.

It was decided that anyone 
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asking for donations for future 
activities, will need to fill out a 
form and present it to VP, where 
it will be approved or 
disapproved.  Forms will be 
available from members and 
groups or persons wanting 
funding will need to give VP 
adequate time to review.

The meeting was adjourned 
and closed with prayer by Larry 
Carter.

Vision with a Purpose will be 
setting up their own website with 
photos and rental costs for the 
beautiful newly remodeled building 
on Austin Street.  More 
information will follow at a later 
date.

The next meeting will be held 
Thursday, September 6, at 6 pm at 
VP headquarters on Austin Street 
in Robert Lee.  A meal will be 
served and all are welcome.

 Buddy Wallace, Mountain Creek Golf  Course President, presents D’Ann 
Eubanks with a check for the Casey Eubanks Scholarship Fund at the Casey Eubanks Memorial Golf  
Tournament held on Saturday, August 11, 2018, at Mountain Creek Golf  Course in Robert Lee.   There 
were 13 teams that competed in this year’s 27 hole scramble and the results are as follows:  Championship 
Flight - 1st) Josh Tennison, Jake Hagan, Tanner Montgomery, 2nd) Pete Puentez, Josh Puentez, Jesse 
Carreon; 1st Flight - 1st) Tony Smith, Jesse Flores, David O’Dell, 2nd) Dan Garlington, Mickey Baker, 
Steven Runyan.

More than a million private 
water wells in Texas provide 
water to citizens in rural areas 
and increasingly to those living 
on small acreages at the 
growing rural-urban interface. 
Private well owners are 
independently responsible for 
monitoring the quality of  their 
wells. 

“They are responsible for all 
aspects of  ensuring their 
drinking water system is safe –
testing, inspecting, maintaining 
it,” Gholson said. “This 
training will help private well 
owners to understand and care 
for their wells.” 

Funding for the Texas Well 
Owner Network is through a 
Clean Water Act nonpoint 
source grant provided by the 
Texas State Soil and Water 
Conservation Board and the 
U.S. Environmental Protection 
Agency. The project is managed 
by the Texas Water Resources 
Institute, part of  Texas A&M 
AgriLife Research, AgriLife 
Extension and the College of  
Agriculture and Life Sciences at 
Texas A&M University.

A foundation has been 
formed in Robert Lee called 
“RL4Restoration Foundation”.  
This foundation was built on 
the idea to work with several 
organizations in the community 
that have the same passion to 
see community-wide 
improvements and restorations 
for the next generation of  
Robert Lee.

Leaders from various 
organizations in Robert Lee 
have come to work together and 
have formed the first Board of  
Directors of  the foundation.  
They include Crystal Stanford - 
President, Erin Oleksiuk - 
Secretary, Brandi Sawyer - 
Treasurer, Inga Elliott, 
Shaunna Grantham, Skyler 
Rainwater and Kayli Rose.

The foundation is in the 
process of  filing for its 501c3 tax 
status and the first major project 
that the foundation will be 
working on is to raise funds for 
the playground at Coke County 
Park.  There are many other 
amazing ideas this board and 
others have begun coming up 
with.

Crystal Stanford will be 
speaking at the next Community 
Watch meeting set for Tuesday, 
August 21, and will be explaining 
more about the foundation and 
how the community can 
participate in fundraising and 
ideas for the foundation.

During the Robert Lee Junior 
High Cheerleaders Color Run on 
Saturday, August 25, 
RL4Restoration Foundation will 
have a booth set up to talk to 
those interested one-on-one with 
the board members of  the 
foundation.

If  you wish to donate to 
RL4Restoration, you can do so 
by mail at PO Box 581 Robert 
Lee, Texas 76945.

Vision with a Purpose held 
their monthly meeting at the 
Austin Street headquarters on 
Thursday, August 2, with a meal 
also served.

Floyd Petitt opened the 

 On July 31, 2018, Jeffie Harmon Roberts completed 22 
consecutive years on the Upper Colorado River Authority Board of  
Directors by presiding as chairperson for the last time in the UCRA 
Conference Room in San Angelo.  Jeffie was recognized for her 
service at the meeting and was presented with a plaque which reads 
“In Grateful Appreciation for Your Years of  Dedicated Service, 
Guidance, and Support as a Board of  Director of  the Upper 
Colorado River Authority, 1996 - 2018 & Outstanding leadership and 
contributions to the success of  the River Authority by your Service as:  
Treasurer 1998 - 2001; Vice-Chairperson 2001 - 2005; Chairperson 
2005 - 2018”.  Jeffie was originally appointed by Texas Governor 
George W. Bush in 1996 and has served under Governors Rick Perry 
and Greg Abbott.


